

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Asian Cricket Council convenes its Annual General Meeting in Dhaka, Bangladesh

Dhaka, Bangladesh – July 24, 2025 – The Asian Cricket Council (ACC) convened its Annual General Meeting (AGM) today in Dhaka, Bangladesh, bringing together representatives from all of the organisation's Member nations. The meeting was chaired by Mr. Mohsin Naqvi, ACC President and Chairman of the Pakistan Cricket Board and was attended by 100% of ACC's members.

Mr. Naqvi conveyed his sincere appreciation to Mr. Aminul Islam, President of the Bangladesh Cricket Board (BCB), for BCB's gracious hospitality and seamless coordination in hosting the AGM. He acknowledged the significance of holding the ACC AGM in Dhaka for the first time and thanked BCB for creating an atmosphere of warmth, professionalism, and collaboration.

Key Developments

Among the major outcomes of the AGM were the approvals for the audited financial accounts, the ACC budget, and the comprehensive tournament calendar for 2025–2026, in line with ACC's sustained commitment to delivering structured development and high-quality cricketing opportunities across its Member countries.

ACC announced the inclusion of cricket in the upcoming Asian Games 2026 to be held in Japan, which will see participation 10 (ten) men's and 8 (eight) women's teams from across the continent, to be chosen based on their rankings.

The organization also welcomed 3 new Member nations, Mongolia, Uzbekistan, and the Philippines into the ACC family, extending the reach of the sport into new and emerging cricket regions.

Shared Commitment

At the AGM, ACC Members reaffirmed their support for development and promotion of Asian Cricket whilst always putting cricket first. The meeting was adjourned with members reiterating their joint commitment to a forward-looking vision; one that nurtures excellence, inclusion, and broadens the game's reach across the continent.